COMMISSION ON THE OHIO JUDICIAL CENTER MINUTES

September 23, 2010 Supreme Court of Ohio

Members Present: Chad Readler (Chair); Richard Wallace (Vice-Chair) (by telephone); Catherine Adams; Mick Ball; Mary Gray; Steve Hollon; Barbara Powers; Marilyn Sheridan; Rich Simpson; Craig Weise.

Others Present: Rick Dove (Supreme Court).

- 1. Mr. Readler called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.
- 2. The minutes of the July 27, 2010 meeting were approved as submitted.
- 3. Ms. Gray reported that the Supreme Court has received two works by Clarence Holbrook Carter on temporary loan from the Southern Ohio Museum in Portsmouth—*Dark Hollow Road* and *Around the Bend*. These works will be installed at the Ohio Judicial Center in the next few days. Ms. Gray also reported that Mr. Sheldon Taft donated a 16th map for inclusion in the collection in the Taft Map Room. This map will be framed and installed in October. Mr. Dove indicated that Mr. Taft has been invited to make a presentation to Supreme Court staff regarding the collection. Mr. Ball and Mr. Wallace mentioned the possibility of linking a presentation by Mr. Taft with development efforts undertaken by the Ohio Judicial Center Foundation.
- 4. Ms. Powers indicated that several works of art from the Ohio Historical Society's collection have been identified for loan to the Supreme Court. Images of these works will be circulated to the Art Acquisition Committee and Commission for review and approval in the coming weeks.
- 5. Mr. Dove reported on a conversation with Mr. Phillip Tibbs, whose father was a member of the Tuskegee Airmen, regarding the display of Tuskegee Airmen photographs at the Ohio Judicial Center. The Commission directed Mr. Dove to thank Mr. Tibbs for his offer and suggest that he make contact with counsel at Port Columbus Airport for possible display.
- 6. Mr. Reader noted that the Commission will soon observe its two-year anniversary, and thanked members for their service on the Commission and to the Supreme Court.
- 7. The meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Richard A. Dove Secretary